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The Ark Apartments (top, left) This
Christian living community

addresses affordable housing and

social isolation. Those from various

social, racial, and economic

backgrounds live in its 18 units. This

year, residents participated in

leadership and communication

workshops. The courtyard was a

great meeting space during the

pandemic! The Ark  remembers our

neighbor Larry, who passed away in

December.

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day (middle

photo) This year, fourteen different

groups totaling about 200 people

volunteered at 12 different projects.

What a privilege it was to serve

alongside some of Waco’s finest

leaders!

good, traditional, Thanksgiving

meal. We are thankful to the 60+

volunteers it took to make this

annual event take place.

Toy Store Thanks to a donor who

loaned a warehouse to us, we were

able to carry out this project safely.

We celebrated 470 households who

shopped for 1,603 children. 431

volunteers from about 21 churches

and 15 businesses and

organizations served 1,435.5 hours!

Cheryl Stephenson (top, right, red)

has served for over 15 years by

buying and processing toys in

preparation of our store. She is now

store manager, supervising each

phase of the store. Cheryl's favorite

thing about volunteering is touching

the hearts of the people we serve!

Walk for the Homeless We usually

have around 300 participate in

walking 1.2 miles visiting the

agencies that work together to

provide essential services to our

friends struggling on the streets.

Though we did not have this event

in 2020, we were able to give away

shoes to 99 individuals! In 2021, We

are hopeful to host this incredible

event again! Please join us as we

seek to understand the issues

surrounding homelessness and the

ways in which we can be involved in

walking alongside this vulnerable

population in our city.

Thanksgiving Worship and Lunch

(pictured bottom) Instead of sitting

inside our Meyer Center, we setup a

100 ft tent outside in the parking lot

and invited the public in need to

enjoy a time of fellowship and a 
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The Colcord Center - 1500 Colcord 

World Cup Cafe - 1321 N 15th

Fair Trade Market



Urban  REAP - 1509 N 15th

The Clothesline - 1817 Franklin

Jubilee Food Market - 1505 N 15th 

The Chapel - 1226 Washington
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As we have seen across the country, COVID has dramatically

increased substance abuse in our communities. Only three

months into the pandemic,  the CDC reported that 40% of adults

were struggling with mental health or substance abuse. While it

has been challenging to run a residential treatment program,

our staff have continued to create a safe and welcoming

environment where men have the opportunity to experience the

love of God. We are making sure the men have the structure and

opportunity to change their lives for the better.  We are looking

for a bigger house to serve men seeking relief from addiction so

please pray for continued funding and for the  right one to come

along.  We have served 29 men this year, and our graduates

have been able to find employment, permanent housing, and

continued sobriety after successfully completing the program.

All while witnessing the love of God and His healing power. 

Manna House
We have six men living at the lighthouse this year, and

they all have good paying jobs. Our men are responsible

and accountable to those they are living and working

with. They are careful about protecting themselves from

the virus so others can stay healthy and employed. Our

house manager said, “I can’t get sick because others

depend on me to be well so we can work.” Please keep

the Manna House and the Lighthouse in  prayer.

The Lighthouse

Our relapse prevention group has had difficulty meeting due to COVID-19 and may look very

different but it is important groups like these exist to support ongoing recovery . David Richie

is the very anointed leader of this group and is very appreciated. Thank you David!

12:2 Recovery Group



705 benevolence meetings

945 social services meetings

233 clothing vouchers, 44 bus passes, and 528 hygiene kits given

8,571 meals served

2,064 loads of laundry washed

4,655 showers taken

Mission Waco Legal Assistance Program Studies estimated that 80% of the civil legal needs of people
in poverty go unmet. We are committed to closing this gap by serving over 1,000 households with direct
legal advocacy, free monthly legal advice clinics, and legal empowerment workshops. In 2020, we
continued to serve many people in spite of the pandemic's challenges.

MPowerment This year, we served 20 participants with job training, and eight are currently employed!

Social Services The following are total numbers of daily services received at the Meyer Center in 2020 

My Brother's Keeper Shelter Due to COVID-19, we experienced many changes to the shelter this year!

Our first decision was to close down the Meyer Center completely and change to a 24/7 come-and-go

shelter at MBK during March and April. Mid April, during the shelter-in-place order, we moved to the

ROCK (children's center) in order to give our participants a place to have shelter and social distancing.

Before moving to the ROCK, we considered a few options such as Camp Hope, a high school

gymnasium, and a nursing home to house our shelter participants. At the ROCK, we set up beds and

constructed dividers for each bed. The participants were given the opportunity to participate in activities

such as guitar lessons, bible study, life skills, counseling, and field trips. After the governor lifted the

shelter in place order, we reopened MBK to compliment the Meyer Center. We now provide 24/7 services

to those in need, including those who just need to take showers, do laundry, and receive assistance like

bus passes, help with ID, Birth Certificates, and case management.

Street Sweep Employment Program Funded by First Baptist Church, we began in June 2020. Our efforts complement

groups from Keep Waco Beautiful (KWB) and the City of Waco who are tasked with litter pick-up. We cover over 385

properties, including churches, businesses, and homes. We have picked up over 600 bags of trash totaling in over 15,000

pounds of trash! So far, we have employed eight MBK participants. Camaraderie on the team has been exemplary. The

participants attend Mpowerment sessions to discuss work and life issues and meet with case workers to facilitate job

searches and housing opportunities. Street Sweep gives employment opportunities to MBK participants and serves as a

springboard to full-time employment and independent housing. It is an example of how community partnerships can

benefit our city and the marginalized of our community.

United Way Grant We received funds to assist those experiencing homelessness currently or within the last two years

with rental assistance, utilities, deposits, and grocery gift cards. We served over 40 households!
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M O B I L I Z A T I O N

About 350 volunteers reported volunteering at

least one hour – even during a pandemic, wow!

About 3,200 total hours were recorded by our

volunteers.

We switched to a new volunteer system and gave

a new and improved COVID-19 volunteer

orientation.

We had out of town groups come before the

pandemic, and the remaining groups that had to

cancel due to Covid-19 still donated over $7,000

to help aid our programs!

Volunteers Words cannot express our gratitude for

the commitment of our volunteers during 2020.

Because of our volunteers, we were able to transition

our homeless shelter, My Brother’s Keeper, into a 24/7

shelter-in-place location for our Waco homeless

population throughout the summer. We were also

able to regularly sanitize all buildings, feed our shelter

participants three meals a day, and open most of our

programs once the shelter-in-place order was lifted in

Waco. We could not have done this without YOU!

Thank you so much for partnering with us and

helping us serve Waco.

Interns General interns volunteer throughout Mission
Waco Mission World. Academic interns assist with social
services, counseling, public health, etc. while working on
degrees ranging from bachelor's to doctorate level.
Applications for summer 2021 available at
missionwaco.org/interns 

Other Side of Waco Tour Join us for a 1.5 hour driving
tour highlighting Mission Waco history and programs, as
well as issues related to poverty, redevelopment and
social justice.  Sign up or learn more at
missionwaco.org/tours

Community Service We provided over 30 people with

the opportunity to fill community service hours.

Poverty Simulation In 2020, we hosted two poverty

simulations and had to cancel others because of COVID-

19. Participants shared many statements such as these: "I

learned that the poor are always the first ones to give

what they have, out of their poverty." "I learned how I take

my shelter, food and bed for granted." "God acts through

me, meaning I am the one called to help the poor." Join

us for our next simulation: 

missionwaco.org/poverty-simulation



We are in awe of what the Lord has accomplished this year and are so

thankful for everyone who has partnered with us! The following are

reports of some of the great works that God has done in 2020.

School Sponsorship This year, 350 Haitian families were impacted

through school sponsorships, and two sponsor students graduated! 

Micro-loans Three hundred trained Haitian parents saved $3,000 to

provide 50 women access to micro-loans. Since the beginning of this

program, a total of 200 women have received loans to start a

business. 

Widows Incubator Business Eight Haitian widows living in extreme

poverty were chosen for this business  directly impacting their

families. Through this program, they have the opportunity to receive

training and create a business that allows them to save money.

Clean Water A Ford-150 truck was purchased and shipped to pull

the rig in Haiti. This program has provided jobs, education, and clean

water. One hundred families have been trained in clean water

education and received a water filter for their home.

Wings for Women This business was created to educate Haitians

about women's health and to produce affordable and reusable

menstrual hygiene supplies. One hundred twenty-five girls from the

School Sponsorship received seven pads each to empower her to

stay in school during menstruation.

Food We have distributed food to many Haitian families to help

families affected by COVID-19.

India One thousand nomads were provided medical care and

training through a local hospital.

Mexico Mattresses, blankets, and medicine were provided to 220

orphans. We look forward to expanding our micro-loan program to

Mexico in the near future.
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Celebration Banquet

Fashion with a Passion Style Show

Champions of Christian Service

Caring Cup Classic Golf Tournament
missionwaco.org/raceone

Expenses Revenue



Our Mission

Programs generously 
provided by 




